
Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
October 4th, 2023, 7:00 PM, Indoor Range 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

_X_ Dave Frey, Vice President 

(5/25) Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/25)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/24)   

Started 2019 

__ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

__ Zeke Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

_X_ Matt Mackedanz, Director 

(5/24) Started 2022 

_X_ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

_X_ Ron Smith, Director (5/25)  

Started 2023 

__ Chris Mack, Director (5/24)  

Started 2022 

__ Brent Duenow, Director (5/24)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – September notes were read. Louis motioned to accept report, 

Dave second. Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $3,609.55, Youth $1500.98. Matt motioned 

to accept report, Tom second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• 6 New bales arrived, we install right before regionals. We will sell old bales for $75 per 
bale. 

• 3D targets/inserts- need to at least order inserts. Will inventory targets in trailer in spring 
or if we pull targets out for youth day. 

• Open house is set for Dec 7th from 4-8PM, Board members will provide snack. Will need to 
print out membership sheets prior, Zach has the new forms updated with increased 
pricing.  

• Discussed leagues and league runners. Louis will do Traditional, Brent will do Vegas, Matt 
will do paper animal and Genesis league. We need someone to run 300 and 360 league. 

• Youth fun shoot – Will be December 2nd from 12-3pm. Will have food, kids 12 and under 
eat free, otherwise $5 per meal. The club will buy hotdogs and buns, Matt will contact 
subway on chips and cookies. 

• Will look into having range sponsorship – The business will get a 2’X3’ banner hung up in 
range, $100 to make the banner. Pricing will be $150 for 1 year, $350 for 3 year, and $500 
for 5 year. The price includes the cost of the banner and businesses will get a 501C3 
donation form. 

New Business:  

• Working with the city on getting new signs at outdoor range about no crossbows. The city 
also will post changes on the city park and rec website. 



• Outdoor range takedown – will monitor weather and will send out a text to board 
members when the targets will be taken down. 

• Range lease contract – The current contract is a 10 year contract and goes until December 
2029. 

• Have had request to have 1 lane at indoor range for crossbows since they are now legal for 
archery season. Board voted no due to the power and it will damage bales, and it could 
also violate our insurance policy. 

• LCAC had a 2023 MSAA Grand Champion, congrats to Tom Mack! 

• Trailer storage – The fairgrounds will charge $360 to store trailer inside for winter, have 
paid in past years also. Matt motioned to approve payment, Louis second. 
 

Open Discussion:  

• There was a Genesis bow donated, the board will send a thank you. 

• Will meet at 6pm to clean on top of back room. 
 

Meeting Closure: 
Matt motioned to close, Louis second. 
 
Next Meeting: November 1st at 7:00 PM at indoor range. 

Range Use: Open!  

Upcoming Events: Open House December 7th from 4-8PM 

   Youth fun shoot on December 2nd 

 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Zeke Nott -- 507-828-5561 -- zeke5451@hotmail.com  
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Matt Mackedanz -- 320-582-0322 -- r7mac@yahoo.com  
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Ron Smith – 612-590-2414 -- rlsmith@hutchtel.net 

mailto:rlsmith@hutchtel.net

